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January Events Update (VH = Village Hall; Ch = Church)

Weds 3
Sat 6
Tues 9
Fri12
Sat 13
Sat 13
Weds 17
Fri 19
Sat 20
Sat 20
Tue 23
Fri 26
Fri 26
Fri 26
Thurs 30

WI Meeting Little Wolford VH 19.30
Village breakfast Burmington VH 09.00
Cameo Club lunch Burmington VH 12.00
Feel Good Friday The Hall, Stourton 14.00
Coffee Shop The Hall, Stourton 10.30
Social Saturday Long Compton VH 11.00
Comptonians Long Compton VH 14.00
Movie: Rocky Horror Long Compton VH 19.30
SW7: Men'’s breakfast Little Wolford VH 07.45
Movie: The Great Escaper Brailes Picture House 19.15
Coffee morning Great Wolford Ch 11.00
Carers 4 Carers Kineton VH 10.30
Feel Good Friday The Hall, Stourton 14.00
Burns night event Little Wolford VH 19.00
Wolfords Parish council  Little Wolford VH 19.30

Cover photograph: Mushroom in Weston Park by Tony Wells

The LINK welcomes contributions for the front cover or
elsewhere. Portrait orientation and good quality photographs
or artwork preferred. Please send items to editor@swlink.org.uk

LINK cover and artwork produced by Kopyrite, Chipping Norton

Please note the copy deadline for February 2024:
January 11
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Link Talk

Happy New Year! | hope you all enjoyed the festivities across our villages and are
probably, like me quite relieved to put the house back together and get back to
normal.

I am delighted to introduce our new Nature Notes editor David Sewell who gets
to work this month with his first article, taking over from Tony Partridge who we
sadly lost last year. Thank you, David, for stepping forward to take on this role
and we look forward to reading your pieces.

The Link always welcomes contributions from within our community, so if one
of your new year resolutions is to get more creative then feel free to submit your
articles, photographs and artwork, we would love to include them. It would also
be nice to show case more of the local businesses and organizations who
contribute so much to our community; so, if you have an idea please do get in
touch, it all makes for a more interesting, useful and informative magazine.

Sara Billins

LINK Subscription Reminder
Your £12.00 LINK Subscription is now due.

Thank you if you have already paid by BACS, cheque or cash for your 2024
subscription. If you have not yet done so, please try to make this payment
by the end of February.

If you wish to pay by BACS, please email subs.swlink@outlook.com with
your name and address and you will be sent a reference number along
with the payment details you need for BACS.

If you still wish to pay by cash to your distributor, please make sure that
he or she is happy to accept this payment from you.

THE LINK is published by South Warwickshire LINK Ltd, a not-for-profit company limited by guarantee (reg. no. 07234681), and printed by Kopyrite.net,
Chipping Norton.

The opinions expressed in The LINK are not necessarily those of the Editor or any member of the LINK team. Whilst every effort is made to ensure accuracy
of information printed, the Editor/team do not accept any responsibility for the consequences of any errors that may occur.

The LINK does not endorse any products, services, or companies. The appearance of advertisements in this magazine is not a guarantee of those
products/services or the companies that manufacture, distribute, or promote such products/services.

All information held by The LINK is strictly confidential and is held purely for administration purposes and not sold or offered to third parties.
All subscription monies paid to The LINK are non-refundable in the event that the South Warwickshire LINK Ltd. ceases to operate.
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CAMEO Christmas Lunch 2023

Santa was brave enough to make an early visit to CAMEQ's Christmas lunch on
December 12 to offer gifts to thirty members packed into Burmington village
hall to celebrate with a traditional festive meal with all the trimmings, with wine,
carols and memorable theatrical performances from even braver members.

Santa eventually escaped after wishing members a Happy New Year and a
reminder that the next meeting will be held on Tuesday January 9 at 12.00
noon for 12.30 pm in Burmington village hall with bookings made with Brenda
on Tel: 664313.

Dennis Cummings

The LINK has been kindly supported during 2024 by The National Lottery Fund (Awards
for All).



Pet of the Month

We start the year with lovely Lily who lives with her owner Sally Franklin in Long
Compton. Nice hat Lily, what a cutie!

Lily is a Cavachon (bichon frise/cavalier. She came into my life in June 2013 at10
weeks old. So sweet and soo naughty! She is the friendliest dog, loves a fuss
from anyone and loves children and men in particular! She will do anything for
a chew and takes up most of the bed - a great feat for such a small dog! My best
girl.

Sally Franklin

Do you have a pet you would like to see featured in Pet of the Month? Send a photo
and short bio to editor@swlink.org.uk



Carers4Carers

Monthly meeting. On Friday 26 January 26 10:30am - 12 noon at
Kineton Village Hall. Come along for refreshments and the
chance to meet with other local carers.

This month's speaker will be from Shipston Home Nursing. Your

loved one will be welcome to join our Companionship Group

while you attend the meetings. For more information about our support group
for carers, including help with transport to/from meetings, phone Gillian on
07947 893504, email us at kcarers4carers@gmail.com or take a look

at www.carers4carersonthefosse.org.uk.
Lisa Barnett — Assistant Coordinator


http://www.carers4carersonthefosse.org.uk/

NEW YEAR PILATES

with Body Control instructor

Complete beginners and
intermediate level welcome.
Starting Tuesday 2" January
at 9.00 am and thereafter
every Tuesday morning.

Please bring your own mat.

In The Wolfords Village Hall,
Little Wolford
Max 10 people. Cost £12 per
session
Contact Stephen by Text on
07734083257.




The Post Office van is in the car park by the village shop in Long Compton from 9.30 -11.30
am Monday and Wednesday, and from 12.30 to 2.00 pm Tuesday and Thursday.

Shipston ‘tip” is open - to book https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/recyclingshipston.

Local Catholic Church Services
Chipping Norton

Holy Trinity, London Road. Saturday Vigil 6.00 pm. Sunday 11.00 am Tel: 01608
642703

Stow-on-the-Wold

Our Lady and St. Kenelm, 5 Back Walls. Saturday Vigil 6.00 pm. Sunday 9.15 am
Tel: 01608 674354

Shipston and Brailes
Shipston, Our Lady and St. Michael, Darlingscote Road. Sunday 9.15 am.

Brailes, SS Peter and Paul, Friars Lane. Saturday Vigil 5.00 pm (for Shipston and
Brailes Tel: 01608 685259)

Chipping Campden

St Catharine’s Lower High St. Sunday masses: — Saturday Vigil 6.00 pm. Sunday
10.30 am Tel: 01386 84026

Local Quaker Meetings

Local Quaker Meetings for worship:

Broad Campden, Quaker Meeting House, GL556US - Sundays at 10.30 am.
Ettington, Quaker Meeting Hse, Old Halford Rd, CV377TH -Sundays at 11.00 am.
Sibford, Quaker Meeting House, Sibford Gower, OX155RX - Sundays at 10.30 am.
Shipston on Stour, in St Edmund’s Church - last Thursdays (not Dec) at 2.30 pm
Local Congregational Services

Services at the Ebenezer Chapel, Long Compton every third Sunday at 3.30 pm.
Chair Elizabeth Gilkes 07791 621778 Sec/Treasurer Sally Franklin



Parochial Church Councils (PCCs)

Parish Councils

Barcheston St Martin Barton-on-the-Heath St Lawrence
Churchwardens | David Hodges 07767840857 Walter Sawyer 684755
Secretary Alice and Tom Murray 238755 Vacancy
Treasurer David Cleave 666002 Mandy McPherson 674734
Burmington St Barnabas & St Nicholas Cherington St John the Baptist
Churchwardens | Michael Macdonald 662483 Roger Maycock 686404
Secretary Graham French 239032 Paul Levitch 686353
Treasurer Stuart Walsh, 07870 154425 Sherry Gasson-Barker 686420
Long Compton St Peter and St Paul Whichford St Michael
Churchwardens | Jill Kirby 684923 Sophia Corlett 684369
Secretary Zoé Wrigley 650404 Mandy James 684479
Treasurer John Nye 684363 Jenny Scrivener
Wolford St Michael and All Angels
Churchwarden John Wrench 674389
Treasurer Ann McKenna 674009

Parish Chair Clerk
Barcheston David Sutton Lindsey Walker (663567)
Barton-on-the-Heath James Coker (674601) Julia Hicks

Burmington Robert Hutchings (661496)

Cherington Philip Townsend (686529) Sara Cole (686250)

Long Compton

Simon Bing (684827)

Sam Weller (684897)

Whichford

Peter O’Kane (684888)

Nicky Aldenton

The Wolfords

Pippa Lines (01608 674035)

Elizabeth Gilkes (684336)
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I've just waited in the shed for yet another downpour to pass. The weatherman
has just said we have had the wettest October since records began 120 years
ago. Looking round the crops today | think he may well be right. | waited for the
storm to pass to go round the crops on the quad bike with Molly the terrier on
my lap for company.

Last time, | wrote of completing the
drilling and mentioned some of the
headland in the shade of the brook
were pretty wet. | can now confirm
that most of the headlands have
failed. They stayed waterlogged for
too long. If wheat has just chit, that
is just started to germinate, and is
waterlogged for 36 hours or so, it
rots and that is the end of it. | am
pleased to say it’s not a large area and the main body of the fields here came up
and are just about hanging on — 75mm of rain in Storm Babet didn’t help at all,
and ever since storm after storm has never let the ground dry out. On the lighter
land, the rape looks ok, and the beans pulled into ploughed ground are also
holding their own.

Last week, we looked through some of the governments new environmental
scheme options. Now we can plant 1 year clover crops as well as the 2-year clover
options. We have booked up, if approved, another eight hectares of the 1-year
scheme and we’'ll also keep the 2-year scheme. As we have planted no winter
barley this year, we will have quite a bit of spring barley to plant. We think it may
work out to sow some of the clover seed in the barley. Thisis called under sowing
and is a method used many years ago to establish a grass or clover crop. The
barley will nurse the young clover plants and when the barley is cut the little
clover plants will be exposed to the sun and grow in the stubble to survive the
coming winter to flower the following summer.

Last week when we had a trip to Pershore to purchase a small, tracked digger as
we have many blocked drains to dig out and repair as a result of this very wet
weather. The days of digging them out by hand with a spade are long gone as
far as | am concerned. Hopefully with the drains fixed, Dan can plough the
ground up to weather over winter to drill in the hopefully nice spring.
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Recently, Dan and Claire had a trip to Venice, Dan remarked going across France
by train that they have had a lot of wet weather too. Lots of fields with big bare
places and water lying everywhere. | remember in the past writing of the old
saying, ‘there will always be a seed time and a harvest, and sometimes a poor
one’. | fear that next year may not be good and wet crops overwinter tend to be
shallow rooted, and | guess after all the rain a drought may be on the cards.

I normally write something positive and one thing we are looking forward to is
Claire and Dan are expecting a happy event sometime between Christmas and
New Year!

As not much will be happening on the farming front in my next article, | might
write of some of the old lads now long gone that | worked with when | first came
to Long Compton in the late 1960s.

John ‘Tufty’ Richardson

The weather in December has not been kind for gardeners, with a great deal of

rain and wind and some heavy frost. This was just when | needed to get out in

the garden to catch up on jobs | was unable to do having broken my ankle in

September. My New Year's resolution is to go out gardening whenever there is
suitable weather even if it is only for an hour
or so.

When the cutting back of unsightly dead
foliage of herbaceous plants has been
completed, snowdrops can be shown offin
their full glory, as can hellebore flowers when
their old leaves are removed. Other beauties
of the winter garden are the cyclamen and
the coloured winter stems of dogwoods and
willow. Conifers and variegated evergreens
such as euonymusalso come into
prominence to add interest to the garden. If
you got garden vouchers for Christmas it is
worth considering getting a hamamelis.
They are rather expensive but produce
beautiful spidery flowers in a variety of

13



colours. There are tangerine, lemon and reddish varieties to choose from and
they have a lovely scent.

January is the month when garden books advise you to take a good look at
your garden, including any photographs you have taken during the year, to
help you to decide what changes you want to make, what needs to be divided,
what would be better in another position etc. Itis also a time for looking at
your seed collection and deciding what seeds to order for the new

season, Seed potatoes start appearing in garden nurseries and advice is also
given to buy them now before the favourite varieties sell out; however, |find
this rather early.

Before you start sowing seeds in the greenhouse, make sure that it has been

cleaned. This includes the seed trays and plant pots and supports e.g. canes as

these can harbour disease. Ventilate the greenhouse on sunny days, as this too

can cut down on diseases. If you have not already sown sweet peas in the
greenhouse this can be done
now. Broad beans can also be
sown under glass ready to plant
out in March or April.

If the weather permits, continue to
weed beds and mulch but do not
apply compost if the ground is
frozen as this will trap frost.
Similarly, if you are shaping shrubs
or trees by winter pruning do not
do so in very cold weather. When
winter pruning gooseberry
bushes, cut the leading stems by
half and side shoots to two buds
to encourage fruiting spurs on old
wood. Check that the framework
is open to make fruit picking easier.

Other jobs that can be included this month are rhubarb forcing, to get an earlier
crop, cutting hazel to make pea sticks and the continued raking up of leaves on
the lawn. The latter job certainly helps you to keep warm on chilly days.

Margaret Welsh
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A Happy New Year to all LINK readers !

Big shoes to fill. That was my first thought when | offered to pen a few lines of
nature notes after the sad passing of Tony Partridge. Tony's gentle style and the
way he described the natural world around him always reminded me of the great
Victorian naturalists. With meticulous descriptions and articulate prose, Tony
encouraged his readers to take a fresh look at our countryside and to see that
the wonders of the natural world are all around us, should we care to look.

To be honest, | didn’t want to see a Link without its nature notes, so here we are.

I have a lifelong passion for wildlife and I've been living in Stourton for 17 years
now. Over that time, I've walked the footpaths and lanes of this area countless
hundreds of times, sometimes with binoculars and camera and a desire to see if
‘anything’s about’. And other times I'm just keen to rack up my 10,000 steps and
keep a slightly annoying arthritic hip from playing up. But I'm always conscious
of the season’s rhythms and the coming and going of our local wildlife. My hope
is to share some of that with you.

Having said that, and with a deep sense of irony, I'm writing this with a big
orthopaedic boot strapped to my leg and instructions to take it steady for a few
weeks. A broken ankle being the offending injury, sustained stepping the wrong
way from the garden shed while sorting out timber for nestboxes. So, for now,
I'm not going anywhere, let alone up the valley sides where my inspiration for
this first piece was going to stem from. You couldn’t make it up!

So instead of a nature
walk I'm going to
paint a picture of
what birds we have
on our doorstep this
month and hopefully
give you some
inspiration to look for
them.

Birds are the most
obvious of  our
neighbours and
those with feeding
stations will be filling
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avital role in keeping our garden visitors alive through the winter. A spell of cold
weather can bring some interesting birds down from the fields and woodlands
into our gardens. Aside from goldfinches, the nyjer seed may well attract
redpolls and siskins with the male siskin being particularly beautiful (see photo).

Also look out for blackcaps. Small numbers of this migratory warbler now
overwinter in the UK and | usually see one or two at the bird table. If you have
space remember to throw some seed onto the ground. In a really cold snap this
may attract yellowhammers, reed buntings and if you're lucky, bramblings. Keep
an eye out for those winter thrushes - fieldfares and redwings. By now they will
have stripped most of the hawthorn berries so expect to see them feeding on
fallen fruit. As with any feeding birds in the garden, if they are approachable, it's
probably because they are starving, so try not to get too close.

Outin the fields and woodland areas look for bullfinches. Relatively common but
very shy, they give themselves away with their single note ‘piping’ call. Also, in
the hedgerows you can find overwintering chiff-chaffs. In the spring these
warblers are easy to separate from the very similar willow warbler by the song
from which their name derives.
In winter they still vocalise a
great deal with but with a single
plaintive ‘sweeet’. In winter they
often accompany long-tailed
tits as they move around in their
familiar noisy feeding parties.
Other birds that get caught up
with them can be great, blue
and coal tits, treecreepers and
even the odd nuthatch (left). A
trick to get them hanging
around long enough to sort
them out is to make a ‘pishing”
noise which often piques their
interest.

Finally, a fast-moving flock of pigeon-sized birds overhead could well be golden
plover. Beautiful birds that roam around in groups ranging from a few
individuals to flocks of many hundreds.

These are some of the many birds we have around us in the winter. | see them
every year, and so can you if you keep your eyes peeled!

David Sewell
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Computing

In computing, Class 1 at Acorns have started to explore programming and
algorithms through the app Scratch Jnr. Children are learning lots, especially the
art of debugging by trying, testing and reprogramming. Pupils have been
enjoying creating knock knock joke storyboards using two characters on the

app.
Marvellous Machines

In Little Acorns the children have
been enthralled by the topic
‘Marvellous Machines’ and have
enjoyed finding out about everyday
technology, communication devices
and emergency vehicles. The children
have experienced many hands-on
activities, including using a toaster to
make a snack, taking photographs,
using walkie talkies and torches, and
making their own string telephones.
They have also enjoyed exploring
some of our new resources including
wind-up toys, a cogs and wheels
construction set and remote-control
cars, finding out how things work. There have been many opportunities for some
wonderful creative work, with the children producing some Jackson Pollock
inspired firework paintings, emergency vehicle observational drawings and
paintings, and 2d shape printed vehicle pictures.

Romans on the March

Childrenin Class 2 at Acorns have enjoyed reading and writing their own Roman
myths. They had wonderfully imaginative ideas and made excellent links with
elements of ancient Rome and Roman Britain that they have learnt about
throughout sequences of history lessons. The children have continued to learn
more about the Romans and Roman Britain by completing a local history study
-finding out about the Lunt Roman fort in Coventry. Through their research, they
discovered that the Lunt site has been dated to around the time of Boudicca’s
rebellion.
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Plants and Animals

In science, Rabbits Class at Brailes School
have moved from plants to animals,
learning about all their different body parts,
grouping them in a variety of ways and
looking at their habitats. The class briefly
adopted some new class pets (woodlice!)
and conducted an investigation to see
whether they preferred their habitats to be
dry or damp, and light or dark. Children
found several other minibeasts while
woodlice-hunting, including a
spectacularly long centipede, a tightly
curled millipede and lots of enormous
earthworms.

Poppies

Children in Badgers class at Brailes have been finding out how a small red flower
came to be a powerful symbol of Remembrance and hope for a peaceful future.

Firstly, children learned that these resilient little flowers had been the only thing
to grow and flourish in the bleak and barren landscape of the Western Front. As
a result, soldiers in the First World War often picked the flowers and pressed
them into the letters that they sent home to loved ones. The class saw examples
of such letters in the Imperial War Museum's online collection.

Next, pupils found out that in the spring of 1915, shortly after losing a friend in
Ypres, a Canadian doctor, Lieutenant Colonel John McCrae, was moved by the
sight of these poppies and penned the now famous poem 'In Flanders Fields'.
His powerful words then inspired other people to wear a poppy in memory of
those who had fallen in the First World War.

Using artwork created by official First World War artists as a stimulus, Badgers
Class created their own poems inspired by the Flanders poppies that grew
amidst the desolation of the Western front. The class also learned that the Royal
British Legion has been selling poppies since 1921 to raise funds to support
veterans and their families. This year, a new plastic-free poppy was launched -
the first time in 28 years that a new poppy has been developed. Our House
Captains then did a fantastic job of selling these poppies to members of our
school community on behalf of the Royal British Legion.
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In Art, children explored the work of American pioneer Georgia O'Keeffe whose
famous paintings of red poppies were painted in the 1920s. By experimenting
with watercolours, especially through the careful blending and mixing of
colours, children then created their own poppy artwork to accompany their
poems.

The children's creative work in response to this theme is both powerful and
striking.
Wilmcote joining the Stour Federation

The Stour Federation has been asked to be the academy sponsor for Wilmcote C
of E Primary, a small school in Stratford-upon-Avon.

Although the official academy conversion will not be complete until the summer
term the DfE would like The Stour Federation and Wilmcote C of E Primary
School to start working together immediately. This will not affect the running or
performance of the existing schools in the Trust.

We warmly welcome Wilmcote C of E Primary School into the Academy Trust.
Open Mornings

We have held very well attended Open Mornings for our schools. If parents were
unable to attend but would still like to visit the school for a September 2024
Reception place or an in-year move, please contact the school office and we will
do our best to accommodate you. The deadline for applications for Reception
in September 2024 is January 15.
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Book Club

We enjoyed meeting to talk about Edna O'Brien’s
autobiographical reflections ‘Country Girl’. Her first and
most famous novel ‘Country Girls’” a hit from the
beginning, written during her period of trying to be the
perfect wife to Ernest Gebler. It was interesting to read
about this period of her life, before she became a
‘darling’ of the literary and society scene.

Although the writing was brilliant, there were sections
which were not so compelling; it was felt that her
publishers had tried to squeeze one more book from
her at an age when she might have preferred to retire.

The next time we will meet on January 7 at 5.30pm at
Barton House talk about Elif Shafak’s novel, The Island of Missing Trees.

Until then, happy reading! Gillian Cathie

Burmington Poppy Appeal

Thank you to everyone for a truly excellent 2023 Poppy Appeal
fundraiser. The Burmington village tin raised £255.27 and
contained collections from both the village and the church.

It was one of just 6 out of 46 tins in the Shipston area to break the
£200 mark.

The Shipston Royal British Legion branch thanks us all for our fantastic
effort! Becky
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Hairy Bikers visit Burmington Farm

There was great excitement, back in October, when the BBC's Hairy Bikers, Si
King and Dave Myers, visited Burmington Farm.

They were filming for a one- off Christmas special to thank the nursing staff who
have helped Dave Myers through his cancer treatment. The episode will
include a banquet for the staff and our walnuts were included in their menu.

The episode is to be aired on December 19 (watch again on BBCiPlayer). Itwas
a great day, but we think our skills lie in farming and definitely not acting!!

David and Rachel Tame
Postcard from Cairo

Hello to everyone in Burmington! | hope everyone continues in good health and
congratulations to the Tames on their TV appearance with the Hairy Bikers!!

Life in Cairo continues. Winter has arrived so
long trousers needed as it's only 25 now.

We are in the midst of an election to see if
President Sisi will stay in power. I'm sure he
will as nobody else appears to have stood
against him.

Next postcard, | will include some of our
travels over Christmas and New Year.

Guy and family
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Cherington, Stourton and Sutton under Brailes Hall Lottery

The Lottery has two functions, to raise funds for the Hall and to reward
members with prize money. The Hall needs funds for maintenance, repair and
replacements in order to remain in excellent condition and the Lottery income
is very valuable in achieving these objectives; however, more than half the
income is distributed as prizes!

Each month a draw is held and three prize winners chosen. In every month,
apart from December, the first prize is £80.00, second prize is £45.00 and third
prize is £30.00; in December the prizes are doubled.

To stand a chance of winning you need to be a member of the lottery which
will cost you £5.00 per month. Your membership fee will be paid by standing
order from your bank account.

You need to be in it to win it!
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Village Lottery December Draw
1st Rory McLeod £160, 2nd M. Granville £90, 3rd Jean Bryant £60.

Congratulations to our winners and thank you all for your continued support. If
you would like to join the Lottery and have a chance of winning a prize, please
contact me and | will send you the joining instructions.

Averell Kingston aap.kingston@gmail.com 07984 003675

Coffee Shop

Saturday January 13 10.30am-12 noon
The Hall, Stourton,CV36 5HG
Bacon baps, coffee, tea, hot chocolate and cakes

Come along and have a cuppa in our lovely hall,

meet new friends or catch up with old ones.

There will be a Bring and Buy Stall in aid of the

village playing field funds. All drinks will be free of charge this month as part of
the Warm Hub

Christine Dudfield and Tricia Wilson

Stour Health and Wellbeing Partnership — Feel Good
Friday Social Afternoons

Thank you to everyone that
joined us for our Christmas
themed tea party on Friday
December 8, we had a lovely
festive time.

Dates for your January diary are
Fridays 12 and 26 2.00pm to
4.00pm at The Hall, leaflets will
be distributed in due course.

For more information, please contact me on 01608 663320.

Happy new Year Vanessa Compton
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Christmas Donations in support of St John the Baptist Church

Thank you to all who have already donated. A gentle reminder to those who
have yet to do so, please let us have your donations as soon as possible, so that
the grand total can be included in the February Link.

For online Link subscribers who donate to the Christmas Greetings List and have
not received a paper copy of the list, please send your email address to
brookes@tonyb51.plus.com and we will send you one.

Pam Brookes
Brailes Picture House

Sat Jan 20 - The Great Escaper Doors open 7.15pm for 7.45pm start.

Based on a true story that made national news about a pensioner, Bernard
Jordan who in 2014, absconded from his care home in Hove, Sussex UK to attend
an event in France marking the 70th Anniversary of the D-Day Landings.

Armed with a carrier bag and a few quid, he escapes, takes a ferry and heads off
on a trip that is going to induce some horrific memories of event in 1945. Along
with his newfound traveling companion 'Arthur' they must face their demons
past and present.

Stars: Michael Caine, Glenda Jackson, Deidre and team

Off Portland Bill Watercolour by Colin Beckett
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Obituary: Bob Compton

Bob was born at Greenhill View, Stourton on the October 19, 1939. He was born
into a large family having 3 sisters and 6 brothers. He was educated at
Cherington School until he was 15 when he started work for Arthur Taylor on the
farm at Sutton. He then moved onto High Ten Industries and Tilemans in
Shipston, then following 8 years in the building trade he retired at 65.

From an early age Bob was a great supporter of the Warwickshire Hunt and most
Thursdays, when he was a boy, they were in the local area. He used to hide his
push bike in the hedge by the school and at the 10:30 am break would escape
to find the hounds. Then every Friday morning the headmaster would be waiting
for him with the cane, but that never deterred him. As well as hunting Bob loved
his football and played for Brailes along with two of his brothers Cyril and Reg
and his cousin John “Bunny” Baldwin.

Bob was a true countryman and loyal friend, who could be seen striding through

the villages most days and he always had time to stop for a chat to whoever he
met, he loved to recount tales of
times gone by. He was always
willing to help fellow villagers
with their dog walking and local
farmers with livestock moving,
Bob loved being outdoors. Over
the years he had many beloved
terriers, he also kept ferrets and
enjoyed ferreting near and far
with his friends.

Bob was fit and healthy all his life
until the summer when he started
to feel unwell and losing his two
remaining sisters, Joan and
Madge within days of each other
was devasting for him, he
struggled to comprehend that he
was the only sibling left from such
a large family.

He spent two weeks in Warwick
Hospital in early October and it's
safe to say Bob hated being in there, having never stayed in hospital before.
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Finally, we were able to bring him home via the country roads he knew so well
on October 16.

We were so lucky to have the support of the Community Emergency Response
Team and Shipston Home Nursing who made it possible for Bob to have his final
four weeks at home. For this we are eternally grateful to them and especially to
Janet from Shipston Home Nursing who was with us when he passed peacefully
away at home, where he wanted to be.

Bob’s final journey took him through the three villages he knew so well, Sutton
under Brailes, Stourton and Cherington and he has a lovely resting place in
Cherington churchyard.

Thank you for all those that attended Bob's funeral, which Ben led so wonderfully
and for all those who have sent cards, messages, flowers, cakes and biscuits to
us, we've been overwhelmed by the kindness you've all shown us.

(Photo taken at Tachbrook House, Stourton during the 2012 Jubilee celebrations)

Eileen, Vanessa and Lindsey
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Cherington, Stourton and Sutton under Brailes Village Hall

The Hall - a message from the chairman Jim Walton

We are pleased to present a much updated and improved website. This offers
more information and easier navigation. Please check it out
at www.thehallevents.co.uk. Thanks to Di Marriott for her painstaking work on
this following on from her creation of a village website for Cherington and
Stourton; a reminder you can register here for regular updates on village events
and activities:www.cheringtonandstourtonvillage.com.

It has been a busy time here recently with the successful Christmas Crafts Market,
and the last farmers market of the year which was crammed with stall holders
and Christmas shoppers.

The second consultation was held regarding the aspirational plan for the Hall
land and playing field with a final plan due to be put in front of trustees shortly
for sign off. The next stage will be to look for funding and volunteers to carry
out some of the works planned as priority under the Plan. If you are able to
provide either, please contact me.

Lastly, the AGM for the Hall was held recently, the Hall funds are in good shape,
but vulnerable to increasing costs which mean we need to continue to look to
new avenues for the hire of the Hall. As one of the best Halls in the country we
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are happy to take enquires for all sorts of functions. Another reason perhaps to
check out our new website.

We run community events here, as we did in the past at the old Hall (yes, the
Cherington Players are sorely missed). If there is something that you fancy
having a go at organising both as a fund raiser and to draw the community
together, we would be pleased to hear from you.

Jim Walton jim@ghwalton.co.uk 07860 727467
Happy New Year from The Hall!

It's your community asset and venue, so with a New Year we thought a reminder
of what goes on at The Hall would be timely! If you haven't popped along for
coffee and cake in a while, or if New Year means healthy resolutions, why not
make a date to come to The Hall and make the most of all that's going on right
on the doorstep!?

Fitness:

We have regular weekly classes that are open to all, including Yoga, Pilates,
MELT Method, Ladies Kickboxing, Zumba

Social:

Monthly Farmer's Market, monthly Community Coffee Mornings, monthly Pop-
up Pub, fortnightly Stour Health & Wellness Partnership's Social Fridays
Groups:

Monthly Garden Group, monthly Wildlife Group, fortnightly Sewing Group,
weekly Art Group

Children: Several children's dance classes, for ages 5-11+, from Atomic Dance

There are also other frequent classes and activities, so keep a lookout for these
on noticeboards, social media, and of course here in The Link!

We would love to host more local events and help create those precious
memories, so whether you are planning a 4th or 84th birthday party, we might
be just the place! Standard parish resident's rates are just £12/hour for The Barn
and £8/hour for The Cart Shed, The Gallery or The Lobby. Please do get in touch
with us for any hire enquiries.

Likewise, more community events in The Hall would be wonderful, so if anyone
has any ideas and would like to organise something, or to get involved with
any of our existing community activities at The Hall, do also get in touch with
us, or any of The Hall Trustees.

cheringtonandstourtonvillage.com
https://cheringtonandstourtonvillage.com

28



29



For many people (me at any rate!) the Christmas Tea Party is

the highlight of the Village Hall year. A strong team of

Committee members and their neighbours, partners and

friends all work their socks off to put on the event, but the

sight of the decorated hall full of delicious food, with

community carols and even a short sketch make it all
worthwhile! It's like a Social Saturday with added whistles and bells! This year we
had 50 folks seated in the hall for the afternoon and we had a blast! It's what
living in a village is all about: gathering together, sharing the workload, seeing
the happy faces and a good old sense of community.

We've a couple of things lined up for the beginning of 2024, kicking off with
the Social Saturday on Jan 13 and the Rocky Horror Film Night on Jan 19. A
chance to let your hair down and banish those winter blues! (see the adverts).
Hopefully there’s something to tempt you or, of course, you can book the hall
for your own event, just get in touch.

Mo Read
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100 Club

The two December Draws were done at the village hall Christmas party on 10
December, and the winners were:

Draw 1
1st prize: Lesley Roberts 2nd prize: Paul Morley
3rd prize: Mr and Mrs Heath 4th prize: Alan McElvey
Draw 2
1st prize: Mr Barden 2nd prize: Nikki Graske
3rd prize: Sue London 4th Prize: Tina Swift

Collections for the 2024 draws will Start in mid-January and the cost will

be £12 per ball for the year. There is no draw in January, with 2 in December

to make the 12. The first draw will be done during the February Social Saturday.
Chris Galloway 684234
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Long Compton Walkers

November’s walk led by Clare Wells and Lynn Mathis was based on the [Imington
area. The weather was mixed and underfoot conditions somewhat treacherous,
but all was forgotten over an excellent lunch at the Howard Arms.

December’s walk is traditionally village based. Tradition was however put aside
as the mud became ever deeper and the sky ever blacker so that, perhaps to our
shame, we abandoned after 45 minutes and returned to the village to dry off and
change for lunch at the Red Lion. Thanks to Lisa, Sarah and the team for another
festive lunch -crackers and quiz (courtesy of the Treadaways) included.
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Some of you may be
able to spot from the
photographs that the
numbers at lunch
somewhat exceeded
the bedraggled
figures heading back.

The next walk will be
on Tuesday 9 January.
As ever, new faces
would be very
welcome. Please
contact Stuart Brown
at scbqc1@gmail.com



Long Compton Chapel

It is always good to collaborate with other village organisations and
on December 9 the chapel became the launch point for Acorns School PTA
Santa Trail and the chapel's own Christmas Decorations and Craft
Festival.  Great creativity was shown in all categories; the chapel’s own Santa
was very relaxed about the whole event although he may have been pondering
what to do with any polar bears he encounters on his deliveries.

Hopefully, January will see a new tenant occupying the Manse and the Chapel
members meeting for their monthly service on the third Sunday of each month.

Elizabeth Gilkes 07791 621778
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The Comptonians

On January 17 we shall meet at Long Compton village hall at 2.00pm for a talk
by Bill cook on The1921 Census in Long Compton. Tea and Cake will also be
served. We shall sign up for the 2024 season.

All welcome.

Margaret Welsh 684238

Long Compton and District Garden Club

On November 22nd we met for our end of season celebration. We started with a
demonstration by Elizabeth Gilkes of flower and foliage arrangements without
the use of "oasis" which is now considered non eco -friendly because it is not bio-
degradable. To support more delicate stems, woven woody stems

such as willow, hazel or even ivy may be
used. Alternatively, the container may be
filled with robust woody seed heads such
as phlomis and other foliage arranged
around them. Elizabeth created two
arrangements in this way using a variety of
foliage which had been collected by club
members. These included evergreens, e.g.
conifers, variegated shrubs e.g. euonymus
and berries including cotoneaster and
pyracantha as well as rose hips She also
used a clever technique of placing small
containers e.g. jars and bottles within a
larger container such as a basket. Hence
multiple support was given.

There was then an opportunity for
members to make Xmas tree decorations
out of small specimens of seed heads,

berries, dried leaves and foliage etc. These can also be used to decorate candle
holders or wreaths. Several club members used the material to make their own

arrangements.

Those who attended said that they enjoyed the hands- on activities. Thanks go

to Elizabeth for sharing her ideas.

We then served mulled wine and seasonal nibbles while members formed

teams to try a quiz.
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Questions included:

1. For the UK to have an official white Christmas according to the Met
Office how much snow must fall?

a) Tinch b) 1cm ) a single flake
2. From where do Amaryllis bulbs originate?
a) South Africa  b) Turkey ¢) China
3. Which flower's name comes from the Ancient Greek word for a star?

Which King created the Hanging Gardens of Babylon?

5. What name is given to the Japanese art of flower arranging?
Margaret Welsh
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Vl LLAGE N EWS Editor: Melanie Arnold

Whichford and Ascott

Christmas Wreaths

Thank you to everyone who
ordered a wreath at the
Christmas Fair this year. We had
enormous fun making them,
thanks to Diana Atkins who
kept us supplied with mince
pies and coffee. We will do
them again next year so do get
in touch.

Sophie Corlett, Berry’s Orchard,
Whichford
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The Reading Room Draw

Congratulations to Ann Moulson who was the winner of the December Reading
Room draw.

Jenny Scrivener

Wolfords WI

For our last meeting of the year, we held a Christmas crafting

workshop. Overseen by Netty our resident crafting queen and

fuelled by mulled wine, we attempted to decorate a snowman

and a coaster and make a Christmas card. After getting to grips

with the glue gun and trying not to stab ourselves with scissors

or glue our fingers together ( or was that just me? ) we spent a pleasant hour and
a half snipping and
sticking with a lot of
chatting. The finished
articles were  pretty
good, although my
snowman was a bit scary
looking. Afterwards, we
enjoyed a festive supper
and some more chat.
Traditionally, we do not
have a meeting in

January but are planning a coffee morning (January 13 a t Fosseway (Blue

Diamond) garden centre). We are also having a celebratory dinner at the start of

February, a trip out to see the magician, James Phelam, at Chipping Norton

Theatre and a glass fusing workshop!

Our clubs, book, walking and supper, take a step back over Christmas and New
Year, but will be back in force come February.

I'd like to take this opportunity to wish you all a happy, healthy and prosperous
2024.
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We are a small and friendly group and would welcome any new members. We
meet on the first Wednesday of every month 7.30pm Little Wolford Village Hall.
If you would like to know more about us, come for a look-see, or if you would
just simply like to join us, please contact Gilly on 07812 344 596 or
gillyhd@hotmail.com

Wolford Church Wreath Making Day

Our annual wreath making day was held on Tuesday December 12 and nineteen
ladies met in the Wolford village hall to learn how to make a wreath to adorn our
front doors from Alison of Allium Flowers .

To the sounds of Christmas music, she showed us how to make the wreath from
all the greenery she provided and then we were like children in a toy shop trying
to choose from the array of decorations and ribbons she brought with her to
decorate our wreaths.

Once finished we all sat down to enjoy homemade soup, mince pies and mulled
wine kindly provided by the ladies of Wolford church and their sons and
husbands! A wonderful day was had by all and we went home with a beautiful
wreath.

Ann McKenna
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The Wolfords Village Hall One Hundred Club

December 2023 Winners

The December winners were as follows.

1st prize - Lucia Palmer 2nd prize - Bob Large 3rd prize -Christopher Wolverson

Many congratulations to the above. Please let me know if you would like to have
more shares as the club is still short of 100 shares. Of course, multiple shares do
increase the chance of winning! All proceeds go to help with the upkeep of the
village hall. James van Helden

Wolford Church Closure

St Michaels Church in Great Wolford will be in use for a private recording on
Tuesday 2 January so it will be closed to visitors for a short period between the
hours of 10.30am and 11.30am.

Wolford Church Services

For the months of January, February and March our monthly church service will
be held in Little Wolford Village Hall rather than in St Michaels and All Angels
Church in Great Wolford. The dates of these services are 7 January, 4 February
and 3 of March.
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The Wolfords Joint Parish Council met in The
Wolfords Village Hall on November 28. All
members of the council were present, along
with District Councillor Sarah Whalley-Hoggins
and seven residents from the villages. The
discussion was lively with many points raised
from all present.

The parish council has completed the new and improved website and full
minutes and agendas are available at: https: www.thewolfordsjpc.co.uk

If you wish to receive the Parish council newsletters, please contact our Parish
Clerk/RFO Elizabeth Gilkes clerk@thewolfordsjpc.co.uk and you can be added to
our email list.

Our next meeting is on January 30 at 7.30pm at The Wolfords village hall, we
look forward to seeing you there. If you have any matters you wish to raise with
TWIJPC please contact Elizabeth Gilkes on the above email.

Pippa Lines (Chair)

Vice Chair ClIr Tessa Hankinson, Clir
Lyn Mathias, ClIr Simon Lewis-
Beeching, ClIr Marie Crossland,

Clerk/RFO Elizabeth Gilkes.

Wolfords Poppy Collection 2023

Thank you to all those in the Wolfords who contributed £686.73 to the collection
in our villages. Also thank you to those who undertook the door-to-door
collection.

Christopher Wolverson
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ALLEN & SON

FUNERAL DIRECTORS

An independent family-owned and run company,
serving The Cotswolds since 1928.

Friendly and professional care and support

24 Hour Service

Funerals tailored to individual needs and wishes
Peaceful and spacious Chapel of Rest

Funeral pre-planning

Convenient on-site parking

e o o o o o

Tel: 01608 650633 ~ 24 HOUR SERVICE

London Road, Moreton-in-Marsh, GL56 OH]J
Email: office@allenfunerals.co.uk
Website: www.allenfunerals.co.uk

specialist cleaning of
UPHOSTERY, CARPETS,
RUGS, CURTAINS
local cleaning company
STAINSTOP
m. 07753939901

stainstop@aol.com




INDEPENDENT CELEBRANT
THANKSGIVINGS & CELEBRATION OF LIFE - FUNERALS & MEMORIALS - LOSS OF A PET

I UNDERSTAND HOW IMPORTANT IT IS TO CELEBRATE THE LIFE OF THE PERSON YOU
HAVE LOST AND TO SAY GOODBYE IN A JOYOUS, REFLECTIVE AND RESPECTFUL WAY.

MY EMPATHY COUPLED WITH MY ABILITY TO LISTEN ALLOWS ME TO OFFER A CARING,
INDIVIDUAL SERVICE THAT CAPTURES THE CHARACTER AND ESSENCE OF
YOUR LOVED ONE.

WORKING ALONGSIDE OUR LOCAL FUNERAL DIRECTORS, IT IS MY PRIVILEGE TO HELP YOU
THROUGH THIS FINAL COMMEMORATION OF A LIFE MUCH LOVED AND WELL LIVED.
PLEASE DO FEEL ABLE TO CONTACT ME FOR FURTHER INFORMATION.

www.wendyvealecelebrant.com | info@wendyvealecelebrant.com

Tel: 07831 098271

A.L, SOLE & SON

FUNERAL DIRECTORS

Bidston Close - Over Norton - Chipping Norton - OX7 5PP
01608 644112
office@solefunerals.co.uk
www.solefunerals.co.uk

Your local independent funeral director since 1948.
Providing a considerate and appropriate service
with a refreshingly normal approach.

*24hr Service
*Private Chapel of Rest
*Pre-paid Funeral Plans







CHERINGTON LOCKSMITHS
& HANDYMAN

LOCKS CHANGED
FLATPACKS ASSEMBLED
SHELVES PUT UP
PAINTING
NO JOB TOO SMALL

TO FIND OUT MORE
GIVE US A CALL
01608 685957 /07970 321718
JOHN OR ANNE

Trees purchased: standing, felled dead or live.
Hardwood Boards and Oak Beams available on request.
Seasoned, dry barn stored, locally-felled

firewood and kindling
07816 379836

jnapierforestry@yahoo.co.uk

website: jnapierforestry.com




Morgan Roofing
‘ )

Services —,
07765 228784

We are one of the leading roofing companies in Warwickshire and
West Midlands. We undertake all types of traditional, domestic and
commercial roofing work including: repairs and restorations, re-roofs and flat
roofs, lead roofing, and built up felt roofing.

For a free quote, call Peter Morgan on 07765 228784 or
01608 433032 or 01386 304324. Email: morgllp@hotmail.co.uk
We provide completely free no-obligation estimates for all jobs.

www.morganroofingservices.co.uk
Give us a detailed description of what you want done, and we’ll respond
quickly with a detailed, no-obligation estimate.

We also buy and sell second hand slates and tiles.

\ \\'\EFapy dl/?]
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Physiotherapy
Sports Massage
Pilates Classes

Visit the website for more information
or call to speak to a member of the team

T01608 645 608
E physio@chippingnortonphysio.com

www.chippingnortonphysio.com




HALL FOR HIRE
Burmington Village

Historic hall in a pretty location
Carpeted, heated hall
Well equipped kitchen
Tables, chairs & cloths

...all included in the price

Contact Irene Clarke 01608 656296

THE WOLFORDS
VILLAGEHALL

Ideal for children’s parties, meetings, classes,
family gatherings, BBQs, company training
- seats 50 - 60, (80 standing)

- excellent disabled access
- well-equipped, modern kitchen
Bookings:
https://www.thewolfordsvillagehall.org.uk

TAXI!

CLARKES
OF SHIPSTON

Licensed Private Hire
Airport Service
To book or obtain a quote call:

(01608) 661418

or email:
stuart.clarke@lineone.net




Long Compton Village Stores
Main St, Long Compton.

v Takeaway food: hot pies, fresh
cut sandwiches, tea & coffee
etc.

v Instore bakery, cakes pastries
etc.

v Dry Cleaning

p

Greengrocery, dairy products,
confectionery

Gluten free products
Newsagents & Stationery
Off licence

Flowers

<N N X X

Home delivery

Tel: 01608 684277

MUSIC TUITION

Tuition in Classical Guitar
and Piano.
All ages welcome.

Dr. Julian Grimshaw
B.Mus, D.Phil (Oxon)

01451 821525
07891 423855

jdwyergrimshaw@btinternet.com

Auction Sales & \

Valuations

Valuation, collection and auction
service of individual items
through to complete property
and commercial clearances.

Call for a free no obligation quote or
email info@leauction.co.uk

SALE ENTRIES NOW INVITED

www.leauction.co.uk

= LOCKE & ENGLAND

’A AUCTIONEERS & VALUERS

18 Guy Street,
Leamington Spa,
CV32 4RT

01926
889100




Spec ol
Valentine's Doy
Evevu’vx@/ Meni

3 Courses - £45 per person
Bookings 6pm - 8pm

X0 @redlionlongcomp

N

ENLIGHTENED
WINDOWS

Tmé/ the next generation of products

Specialist installer of alu-clad,
low maintenance wooden windows
Very high performance
Expected to last over 60 years
A wooden window with no repainting
FREE thermal imaging survey
of your home with every installation.
See where your home leaks heat

01608 684607

enlightenedwindows.co.uk




Do you a have a non-business
event to held in the Benefice?
Then you can promote your
event FREE of charge in The
LINK. If the event is outside the
Benefice but would be of

interest to our readers, you can
advertise for:
e f5 a quarter page
e £10 a half page
e £20 afull page

Please contact Cathryn Aitken
for further details
adverts@swlink.org.uk

The LINK can offer
your local business.....

Advertising across the
SW7 Benefice directly into the
community.

We can help put your advert
together and for a suitable
commitment, we may be able to
offer some‘advertorial’

Please contact Cathryn Aitken
adverts@swlink.org.uk




Co

Cotswold Community Care is a leading home care provider based in

for people of the Cotswolds

the Cotswolds. We offer a Live-in care service that can be a great
alternative to leaving the familiar surroundings of your own home.

Our success is built around the quality of our carers and support staff
who will carry out a free, no obligation needs assessment to establish
what your individual needs are.

Whether you require personal care, assistance with daily activities, or
would just like some companionship, we are dedicated to delivering

the highest possible standards of live in care to enable you to continue
living in your own home.

For an informal chat, please give our friendly team a call
on 01608 663377

ondfe Core
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Cotawold Communidly Care

We have built our reputation on:
Carefully matching the carer to you, our client
Our support for daily activities
Empathetic Personal Care
Respectful Companionship Care
Safe Medication Handling
Excellent Meal Preparation

You will benefit from:

Industry best yet affordable care

The services of one carer who is carefully
selected to best suit you, your needs,
and your lifestyle

Catering for your requirements

and ongoing needs

A personalised service

“Iknew, through my work as a nurse at a local Hospital, of your good reputation and responsiveness before

you started caring for my mum. However, it was only when she needed your help that I realised quite how

good you are. It’s been quite reassuring knowing that mum had been safe at home with your carers. I know

that she is also grateful for the stability this has provided. Without your support, my mum wouldn’t have

been able to stay in her home for so long - and the way you have been able to increase care rapidly when

she needed it helped with this.” Philip Vial.

enquiries@cotswoldcommunity.care | 4 Granville Ct, Shipston-on-Stour, CV36 4PP | 01608 66 33 77





